
'concerned Australians' ( cA) Working Group are deeply saddened to hear of Sabine’s death. While 
her passing was not unexpected, it nevertheless comes as a shock when we consider the long and 
fruitful relationship we have had with her.

 We think of Sabine fondly for her tireless and passionate work to further the cause and right the 
injustices of the First Nations Peoples. She faithfully and with great conviction worked with groups 
such as STICS, Amnesty Redfern and International,  Intervention Roll Back Action Group (IRAG), 
and with Aboriginal communities to allow First Nations voices to be heard. Her reach was far and 
wide, including back home to Germany.

She was a true warrior in spirit and action and we will remember her wide-ranging and amazing 
efforts and her sensitive and committed heart. May she rest in peace.
We send our apologies for not being able to attend the memorial service in person today but will be 
watching online.

In sympathy and with deep condolences to Brummi, a true, supportive and faithful partner to 
Sabine, her family and those in the struggle.
From us all at ‘concerned Australians’


